

CITY OF HAVERHILL

ASSESSORS OFFICE – ROOM 115 Phone: 978-374-2316 Fax: 978-374-2319 Assessors@cityofhaverhill.com

MINUTES

April 18, 2023

The regularly scheduled meeting of the Board of Assessors was called to order at 9:08 AM in the Office of the Assessor, Haverhill City Hall, 4 Summer St, Rm 115. Christine Webb and Stephen Gullo were present, Roy Wright joined telephonically.

Old Business:

None

New Business:

The Board reviewed and voted to accept prior meeting minutes from April 11, 2023.

The Board voted to approve the 2021, 2022 and 2023 motor vehicle warrants, and 2023 exemptions as presented by the Assessor, under motion by Roy Wright, Steve Gullo seconded the motion, which passed unanimously.

The Board discussed two real estate abatements, upcoming ATB cases and reviewed the status of new projects in the city.

A roll call vote was ordered, the results of which follow:

Christine Webb: YES Stephen Gullo: YES Roy Wright: YES

Steve Gullo moved that the Board enter Executive Session at 9:20AM under Chapter 30A Section 21 of Massachusetts General Laws Chris Webb seconded.

The Board will not reconvene after Executive Session.

The next Board of Assessors meeting is tentatively planned for April 25, 2023.

Board moved to executive session 9:22AM

Respectfully submitted,

Christine M. Webb, MAA

Tax Assessor